MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 8th SEPTEBER 2014 AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH

Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton asked for a minute silence to remember ex Councillor Mr Ramsey who passed away recently.

PRESENT

Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton (Town Mayor) in the chair, Cllr. S. Jones (Deputy Mayor), Cllr. G. Hulme, Cllr. N. Megson, Cllr. J. Hollas, Cllr. G. Laughton

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 28th July 2014having been circulated were accepted as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Clir. G. Hulme seconded Clir. R. McArthyr and agreed.

6 Members of the public were present

APOLOGIES

Cllr. J. Barrett and Cllr. R. McArthur

DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA AND THE NATURE OF SUCH INTEREST

Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton and Cllr. S. Jones agenda item 9 HGV's Pontefract Road

Cllr. J. Hollas agenda item 10 Market Place Disabled Parking

TO NOTE DISPENSATIONS GIVEN TO ANY MEMBER OF THE COUNCIL IN RESPECT OF THE AGENDA ITEMS LISTED BELOW None

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

EAST RIDING COUNCILLORS REPORT

Cllr. C. Fox advised of the work currently been done with the Noise and Dust Committee she is Chair of and informed councillors and residents of contact details of individuals supporting an action group against HGV's in the area. Cllr. C. Fox advised of past and future road and speed surveys taking place.

TOWN CLERKS REPORT

NEW COUNCILLOR

Information on two applicants were circulated to the Town Council prior to the meeting. The Town Clerk advised one applicant had withdrawn their application due to other commitments. Cllr. G. Laughton proposed inviting Mr R. Lyons to an informal meeting prior to the next full Town Council meeting on Monday 22nd September seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.

250

HGV'S - PONTEFRACT ROAD

Noise and Dust Committee / Letter from Concerned Residents
Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton advised he had attended the recent meeting on
Wednesday 3rd September and reiterated the work Cllr. C. Fox is currently
doing. Three letters from concerned residents were circulated to council
members prior to the meeting for consideration. After discussions with
residents present at the meeting and Cllr. C. Fox it was proposed by Cllr. N.
Megson to invite all companies who have HGV's passing through Snaith to a
meeting to discuss the future seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed. Cllr. J.
Staveley – Churton advised if large numbers of vehicles pass through one
location an Air Quality Test can be requested to be done by the leading
Authority. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed writing to ERYC asking for an Air Quality
Test seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.

MARKET PLACE - DISABLED PARKING RESIDENTS CONCERN

A letter from a resident was circulated to council members prior to the meeting stating that non-disabled people were continuing to park on the disabled parking bay on Market Place. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed writing to ERYC asking for more Traffic Warden Patrols seconded Cllr. G. Laughton and agreed

EAST COWICK FOOTPATH - RESIDENTS CONCERN

A letter from a resident was circulated to council members prior to the meeting advising of a number of overgrown hedges and trees. Cllr. G. Hulme advised he had visited the site and the Hedge was overgrowing the footpath along with other areas not only in East Cowick. Cllr. G. Laughton proposed contacting the property owner / developer asking them to cut back the hedge seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed. Cllr.J. Hollas proposed all councillors looked at their own areas for overgrown hedges and trees and report back to the Clerk at the next meeting seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed

EADON PLACE - BIKING ON FOOTPATH

The Town Clerk advised of a residents concern of people biking on the footpath between Mill Balk Place and Bourn Mill Balk Road. Cllr. N. Megson advised that the resident is unhappy as a man hole cover is making a large amount of noise when bikes and scooters are travelling over it. Cllr. N. Megson proposed contacting ERYC and Yorkshire Water asking them to assess the man hole and replace if possible seconded Cllr. G. Laughton and agreed.

SNAITH YOUTH CLUB

The Town Clerk advised interviews for the Level 1 and 2 Youth Workers would take place on Wednesday 17th September. Decisions will be made in principle but will be taken to the full council meeting on Monday 22nd September 2014. Noted by Council Members

PLAYING FIELDS

Play Area Inspection.

Cllr. G. Laughton agreed to carry out monthly inspections of the Princess Diana Playing Fields. Noted by Council Members.

480

Joint Use Play Area.

The Town Clerk advised the fence had been repaired and prices had been gained for the netting at the Joint Use Play Area. JUPA Committee to discuss at the meeting on 30th September 2014. Noted by Council Members New Equipment.

The Town Clerk advised new equipment would be installed week commencing 15th September 2014. Cllr. G. Laughton advised she did not agree with purchasing any further large equipment for the play area. Cllr. N. Megson stated he would like it putting on record that he was very pleased with the purchase of the new equipment. It was agreed to discuss the issue of more equipment in 6 months

CHANGE TO PARISH PATH DEFINITIVE MAP GEORGE STREET

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. It was agreed to defer to a future meeting when further information is accessible. Noted by Council Members

TOWN LOCK UPS

The Town Clerk advised a temporary repair is to be done to the Town Lock Up floor inside, however professional works will have to be done due to a possible collapsed drain. Cllr. S. Jones advised he would speak to a resident of Snaith who has expertise in this area.

ITEMS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS

FOOTPATH - WALNUT CRESCENT - Cilr. G. Laughton

Cllr. G. Laughton advised the footpath on Walnut Crescent was breaking up and that complaints had been received from residents. Cllr. G. Laughton proposed contacting ERYC asking them to assess the footpath seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed

GRITTING OF CADMAN LANE - Clir. J. Staveley - Churton

Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton asked if councillors would consider contacting ERYC asking them to add Cadman Lane to the Gritting Schedule proposed Cllr. G. Laughton seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.

CROSS COUNTRY PIPELINE DEVELOPMENT

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by Council Members

RECORDING OF PARISH AND TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. It was agreed to adopt the policy once completed.

RECYCLING CREDITS

Information regarding moneys raised from the recycling bins on George Street was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members

age (

TOWN COUNCIL WEBSITE

Information regarding the Town Web site was given to all Town Council Members. The Town Clerk advised training would be given middle of September, Noted by Council members.

FREEDOM OF SNATTH

Cilr. J. Staveley - Churton advised he was in the process of organising a date for the Freedom of Snaith. Noted by Council Members

EAST RIDING PARISH NEWS

Clir. J. Staveley - Churton requested he attend training in Bishop Burton on the 9th October. Noted by Council members

ACCOUNTS

A full list of accounts were given to council members. Proposed Cllr. C. Laughton seconded Cllr. N. Megson and agreed

John John Church Signature

22 14 Date